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VIVIENNE TAYLOR      
31st July 1946 – 27th April 2024  

Viv touched the 
lives of so many 
families in 
Holbrook.  
We are all so 
much better for 
having had Viv in 
our lives.  
Words such as 
kind, generous, 
inspirational, 
young at heart, 
strong, amazing, 
vibrant and a 
leader have all 
been used to 
describe her.   
Viv’s teaching 
journey began at Pymble Public School, where she 
taught for three years. She then transitioned to 
Holbrook Central School 1966. Just recently Viv 
recounted the tale of taking the train from Sydney 
to Culcairn, and then the freight train from 
Culcairn to Holbrook. She took lodgings at the 
pub, however that was frowned upon, and Viv 
soon found more suitable accommodations.  
Viv’s posting turned out to be quite significant, as 
this is where she met Peter Taylor whom she 
would marry in 1968 and settle at “Oak Hill” near 
Cookardinia. Together, they managed the family 
farm and had two children Nick & Alisa.  Viv 
engaged in casual teaching opportunities across 
the district while raising her family.  
Her teaching took her to the Holbrook Preschool 
originally held at the Anglican Hall. Viv was 
involved in the Pre-school for over 30 years, 
serving as both teacher and director. She was 
involved in the building of the new Pre-School in 
Swift Street in 1976 and later the addition of the 
Childcare Centre.  Viv retired from the Pre-school 
in 2004 and started teaching TAFE at Wagga and 
later at Albury Tafe.   
Viv’s impact extended far beyond the classroom, 
as she forged wonderful friendships within the 

communities of Culcairn and Holbrook. Her 
boundless community spirit endeared her to 
many, and her involvement in various committees 
solidified these connections 
Eventually, the pace slowed as Peter and Viv 
retired and settled in Albury 2006.  Peter passed 
away suddenly in April 2011. Viv filled her life with 
family, friends, travel, community volunteering, 
coffee, choir & book club.  
One of Viv’s passions was swimming which was 
evident from a young age, earning her several 
championship titles and a collection of impressive 
silverware. Remarkably, Viv’s love for swimming 
continued until the end of 2023.  
Viv embraced her role as mother and 
grandmother. She was a cherished sister, mum, 
grandmother, aunt, great aunt, sister in-law, 
mother-in-law, friend, teacher, and mentor. It was 
an extraordinary life, she was someone who made 
the world a brighter place.    Rest in Peace 
 

Poem- written by Nick Taylor 
In Morven's embrace, where fields stretch wide, 
my mother lived, with love as her guide.  
A farmer's wife, with hands of gold,  
her warmth and kindness, forever told. 
In Holbrook's heart, her childcare bloomed,  
A haven for young souls, brightly groomed.  
With nurturing arms, she cradled dreams,  
In laughter and play, love's endless streams. 
Among friends, her light did shine,  
In Friday night dinners, a joy divine.  
With laughter and stories, they'd gather 'round,  
In her embrace, true treasures found. 
Her grandchildren's laughter, a melody sweet,  
In her eyes, their futures complete.  
With love unending, she held them near,  
Each hug and kiss, a treasure dear. 
Amongst her cats, she found solace true,  
their purrs and snuggles, a comfort too.  
Now reunited with Dad, in eternal bliss,  
Their love, an eternal, unbroken kiss. 
Though tears may fall, and hearts may ache,  
her memory, like a beacon, will never forsake.  
In Morven's fields, and Holbrook's embrace,  
Her spirit lives on, in love's eternal grace. 
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 14 June 2024 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) $ 20.00 No charge 

⅛ page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

⅜ page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page  
(check for availability) 

$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page 
 (check for availability) 

$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

⅛ page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

⅛ page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

⅜ page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape W 178mm x H 129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait W 178mm x H 265mm 

https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_Three_Eighths_Symbol_%E2%85%9C
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
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02 6036 3428 
 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
New research from CSU’s Gulbali Institute has 
found that wombat burrows can act as a refuge 
for native wildlife during and after bushfires, 
offering shelter, food, and water. 
While wombats may not actively herd other 
animals into their burrows, as some social media 
stories suggested during the Black Summer 
bushfires, the study confirmed that many native 
species utilise these burrows. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Researchers examined wombat burrows in 
Woomargama National Park and Woomargama 
State Forest, where a large bushfire occurred in 
2019-20. They found that native animals like bush 
rats, agile antechinus, lace monitors, and painted 
button-quails were more prevalent around 
burrows compared to areas without them. 
The study suggests that wombats, by altering the 
soil and vegetation around their burrows, create 
better foraging opportunities for smaller animals, 
which in turn attracts larger predators. 
Wombat burrows may also offer refuge from 
predators and harsh conditions, with several 
instances of burrows filling with water and 
providing a drinking source for other animals. 
"The value of wombat burrows as shelter and 
refuge for numerous species will only increase as 
fires become more intense in the future," said 
lead author Grant Linley. He emphasized the 
importance of protecting wombats, as they are 
the only native species capable of digging these 
complex, deep burrows. 
This research is being conducted by Professor Dale 
Nemo and Charles Sturt PhD candidate Grant 
Linley, and adds to a growing body of evidence 
highlighting the ecological significance of wombat 
burrows for a variety of native wildlife. 
Find our more on the CSU website (https://
news.csu.edu.au/opinion/cameras-reveal-wombat
-burrows-can-be-safe-havens-after-fire-and-
waterholes-after-rain). 

JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAY FUN  
AT THE HOLBROOK LIBRARY 

Colour Me Backpacks  
Create your own backpack. Lots of designs to 

choose from 
with bright 

texta colours to 
use. 

 

11am Thursday  
11 July 2024.  

Ages 5-12 years.  
 

Bookings 
essential.  

Ph 6036 0100.  
Cost is $5 per 

child. 

HOLBROOK COMMUNITY GARDENS  
Holbrook Community Gardens is hosting a 
wreath making workshop on Monday 24 June 
2024 at 9:30am to be held indoors at the Library. 
This is a creative and enjoyable workshop and is 
FREE to interested people, due to a grant from 
FRRR. Additionally, lunch will be provided 
through the grant. 
Please confirm your wish to attend by 
responding to the Community Gardens FB page, 
or by signing the sheet on the table at the 
entrance to the Library. 
At the time of writing, there is considerable 
interest in this workshop. Should you put your 
name down and miss out this time, and there are 
enough people to warrant another workshop, we 
will consider a repeat at a future date. Your 
name will go on a waiting list. 
The Community Gardens members have been 
busy readying the Gardens for the winter 
months. We always enjoy welcoming new 
members when we meet each Monday. Consider 
joining us, not just for the love of gardening, but 
also for the joy of camaraderie. We are a happy 
bunch.  
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WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
  

     Monday          Mad Monday $10 meals 
 

Tuesday      Takeaway night 
 

Wednesday    Kids Eat Free 
 

Thursday       Pizza Meal Deal $39  

          (2x pizza, garlic bread & drink) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday     Raffles 7pm 
 

Saturday     Parmi Night $20 
 

Sunday     Sunday Roast  

 Raffles 1pm 
  

 
 
 
 

HAPPY HOURS EVERY DAY 
Monday to Friday 4pm – 6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm  
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

MEN'S SHED 
Hello readers, just a catchup from the Men's 
Shed. We have just about moved out of the old 
Men's Shed. Just a few more loads & all is done. It 
has been a big job. We have plenty of timber for 
small jobs if needed.  
It's been a while since our last update, so we will 
take this opportunity to thank the community for 
the on-going support. Another project the men 
recently did was the pallet rabbits for Easter. They 
ended up being very popular. Doug Spokes was 
the winner of our last wood raffle, well done.  
Kindling is available for sale at the new shed, 
(Wednesday 8am ‘til 12 & Thursday 8am ‘til 12) at 
the price of $10 box.  
Don't forget if you would like to drop in for a 
cuppa, or to become a member of your local 
Men's Shed, feel free. 2/22 Millswood Rd (the 
cream shed - the only one in that street). 

STRONG SUPPORT FOR SHEEP SHOW 
The annual Holbrook Sheep & Wool Fair has 
wrapped up for another year. It was fantastic to 
see Lockhart Central School attend for the first 
time and to  welcome back Yanco Ag High School 
after a break for several years. Several groups had 
travelled over 4 hours to come to the event. 
Over 170 high school students participated in the 
Schools’ Day educational workshops on the 
Wednesday morning, with 95 students choosing 
to compete in the fleece judging competition. 
Workshops covered a range of topics, including 
choosing & training working dogs, a sheep 
autopsy, fleece and sheep assessment and 
ringcraft. 
The remainder of the 2½ day event was taken up 
with competitions involving both sheep & fleece. 
Students also took the opportunity to challenge 
themselves in judging meat and merino sheep. 
Thanks go out to our 
many local & visiting 
presenters and 
judges, Lions Club, 
Rotary, the local 
Council staff for 
moving all of the bins 
of sheep panels & Dev 
Carman (for cleaning 
out our sheds 
afterwards). 

The smile says it all. 
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BIGGEST MORNING TEA AT LANKEY’S CREEK 
About 40 people attended the Lankey’s Creek Biggest 
Morning Tea on Sunday 26th May.  
After the fog cleared it was a lovely autumn day. The hall 
looked nice with the handmade table decorations and 
everyone was kept warm with the heater going and a fire 
drum outside. 
We had people come from as far away as Walwa and 
Holbrook and the Hall Committee are keen to make this an 
annual event. We raised $1134.50 for the Cancer Council. 
Thanks to John Ware for cooking the BBQ, Bridget Yensch for 
the beautiful table decorations and the Hall Committee for 
organising the event and cooking for it. 
Thankyou to everyone who supported us,  
Alison Hawkins, President of the Hall Committee  

Carmel Darlow and 
100yo Oliver Killalea 

from Wantagong. 
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HOLBROOK DEMENTIA FRIENDLY CAFÉ MEETING 
After the great success of our first morning tea, the 
Holbrook Dementia Alliance Group is holding another get-
together at the Holbrook Sporting Complex on the 
Thursday, 6 June 2024, starting 10am – 11.30am.  
There will be lots of friendly conversation and 
understanding of how Dementia affects many different 
people at any age or circumstance. Let’s keep the 
momentum of our group going by enjoying another 
morning tea out with each other.   
‘Where we aim to create a more inclusive, supportive and welcoming place where everyone can 
thrive.’ If you have any queries please contact; John Cox 0437 263 062 or Sue Winnett 0428 466 455. 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
I have been given some Jerusalem Artichoke 
tubers to taste and not having eaten them 
before, I am enthusiastic to seek out their 
growing conditions, nutritional values and 
recipes. However, I discovered more information 
on Globe Artichokes. These plants are not related 
but both are rich in antioxidants, magnesium, 
folate and potassium all essential for healthy 
heart and digestion functions. However, this is 
where the similarity ends. 
The Jerusalem Artichoke is a hardy perennial with 
bright yellow flowers similar to sunflowers. This 
root vegetable is exceptionally easy to grow with 
each plant producing a large number of knobby 
tubers which can be left in the ground until 
required. Like potatoes, the tubers are used for 
the next crop. The plant can reach a height of 3 
mt, hence it is advised to cut the growth back to 
1.5 mt prior to flowering so as not to overshadow 
other plants in the garden. Known to cause 
flatulence after eating large quantities, the tubers 
have a nutty flavour and can be eaten raw grated 
in a salad, roasted and added to soups and stews. 
The Globe Artichoke is a tall thistle like plant up 
to 1 mt that requires a sheltered position with 
young plants harvested from offsets. A mature 
plant can produce a dozen or more large green or 
purple flowerheads and it is these immature 
flowerheads that are eaten. The Artichoke heart 
is cocooned by soft fleshy leaves with the whole 
head and a short stem edible. Apply lemon juice 
to all cut areas to avoid oxidation prior to cooking 
whether it be boiled or fried. When stuffing with 
herbed breadcrumbs and Parmesan or even an 
egg, peel off outer leaves and cut 1/3 off the 
heart to hollow out the centre. 
Passionate Gardener, June. 
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
King’s Birthday High Tea! This Friday 7th June 
from 10.30am. Celebrating the King’s birthday 
and appreciating our volunteers and clients, you 
are invited to attend High 
Tea at the Sporting 
Complex new Pavilion. 
Why not come along 
dressed in your finest 
royal outfit? Prize for Best 
Dressed Male and Female.  
For catering purposes, we 
would appreciate RSVP by 
Thursday 6th June. All are 
welcome to come along 
and join us for lucky door 
prizes,  fun and games. 
Cooking with Friends is also kicking off on 
Wednesday 12th June at 10.30am. Being hosted at 
the Sporting Complex kitchen. Please let us know, 
as soon as possible, if you would like to come 
along, learn some new skills and enjoy a meal 
with friends.  
We are also now able to assist you with your 
Domestic Assistance and Personal Care services.  
Domestic Assistance can help you with 

maintaining a clean home, help you change your 
linen or do some washing, do your shopping and 
help with meal preparation. Personal Care 
services can help you with self-care, showering 
and dressing.  If you have a My Aged Care referral 
and would like our friendly staff to help you, just 
let us know. 
We will soon be commencing Group Social 
Support activities and will be engaging with our 
clients to hear about what form you would like 
GROUP activities to take. Outings? Centre based 
crafts or hobbies? Other suggestions welcome.  
Other social support services available include 
friendly visitors, someone to help you with your 
shopping or attending appointments. 
If you would like to try the meals for yourself, or 
would like more information about our other 
services, call us and we will send you our menu 
and information.  
You can call on 6036 
3677 or visit our 
office at 114 Albury 
Street, Holbrook, or 
you can call My Aged 
Care on 1800 200 
422. 
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NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Biggest Morning Tea & Resilience Project Day: 
On Friday, 24 May, Holbrook Public School’s 
Student Representative Council hosted the 
Biggest Morning Tea & Resilience Project Day. The 
day was a resounding success, bringing together 
the community for a cause close to everyone’s 
hearts. The event, aimed at raising funds for 
cancer research and support, saw an impressive 
turnout of students, parents, and teachers. 
The day was filled with laughter, delicious 
homemade treats, and a spirit of giving. 
Attendees enjoyed a variety of baked goods and 
snacks, all generously donated by the school 
community. 

Thanks to the collective efforts of everyone 
involved, the event raised around $1300 for the 
Cancer Council. This success is a testament to 
Holbrook Public School’s strong community spirit 
and commitment to making a difference. Thank 
you to all who participated and contributed. 
Athletics Carnival: Despite the inclement 
weather, the school athletics carnival was a day of 

excitement, competition, and school spirit. Held 
at the Les O’Brien Athletics Precinct, the event 
saw enthusiastic participation from students, 
making it a memorable occasion for all. 
Students competed in various events, including 
long jump, shot put and track events. The level of 
talent and determination on display was awe-
inspiring. House spirit was high as students 
donned their house colours and cheered on their 
peers. 
The event was a fantastic showcase of athletic 
talent and community spirit. Thank you to the 
P&C for cooking a delicious barbecue and to all 
the volunteers, teachers, and parents who helped 
make the day successful. 
Holbrook Public School looks forward to another 
thrilling Athletics Carnival next year! 
Looking for Lego: Miss Hemphill is on the hunt for 
Lego bricks to add to our library collection for 
lunchtime use, and also to create another set for 
use in classrooms and other learning spaces. 
Traditional Lego is preferable, however if anyone 
happens to have a complete kit which they no 
longer need, we would be happy to make use of 
this too. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Greetings to the Holbrook Community, 
Pray: Last week we celebrated National 
Reconciliation Week. The preschool aged children 
from the Greater Hume Children’s Services joined 
us in a variety of activities including playing music 
around the fire pit and playing in our Nature Play 
Space. We created two collaborative artworks, 
one for each school/centre, to show that we are 
connected even though we are separated 
geographically. 
National Reconciliation Week is held each year in 
Australia from 27 May to 3 June. Reconciliation 
Australia describes the week as: “a time for all 
Australians to learn about our shared histories, 
cultures, and achievements, and to explore how 
each of us can contribute to achieving 
reconciliation in Australia”. 
God of all wonder, 
We pause in the busyness of our days to listen 
deeply to the wisdom of this land and those who 
belong to it. 
May our minds be open to dialogue, 
May our hearts be open to transformation and 
May our hands do the work of reconciliation. 
We ask that the Spirit accompany us on our 
journey of healing on these lands, seas and 
waterways; 
We also ask the Spirit of peace be with all those 
who are living a life of fear, dispossession and 
distress. 
We make this prayer in the name of Jesus. 
Amen. 
Live: National Simultaneous Storytime was an 
incredible display of the amazing community that 
we have at St Patrick's School. The call to wear 
blue was met with great creativity and 
enthusiasm. The effort that went into each outfit 

on the day was incredible with many excited 
children declaring the creative talents of their 
Mums and Dads. Bowerbird Blues by Aura Parker 
is a beautiful love story highlighting the value of 
relationships whilst providing a subtle message of 
the impacts of pollution and the importance of 
sustainable practices.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Learn: Even the Principal engages in ongoing 
learning! Recently I was able to attend a Primary 
Curriculum Connections Day with our Instructional 
Teachers in both Literacy and Mathematics. It was 
a great opportunity for us to join with our peers to 
engage deeper with the English and Mathematics 
Curriculum. We were blessed to have a session 
facilitated by Christine Keys of NESA updating us 
on some of the upcoming dates regarding the 
Curriculum reform and digging deeper with the 
Assessment Principles. We are very blessed to 
belong to a progressive system who supports and 
nurtures our ongoing Professional Learning to 
improve student outcomes. 
May God’s Blessings be with you, 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 

The capacity to learn is a gift; the ability to learn is 
a skill; the willingness to learn is a choice.  

Brian Herbert 
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60-YEAR REUNION 
In 1964 the Holbrook Football Club won its first Premiership in the Farrer League. The Grand Final was 
played at Mangoplah against Temora on 29 September, with the final score being 10-18 78 to 9-17 71. 
The Holbrook team was coached by Brian Prior and was made up mainly of local players. Some of the 
younger team members had progressed through the Holbrook juniors. 
On Saturday 18 May the Holbrook Football Club hosted a 60-year reunion for a large group of the 
players. Players and their wives enjoyed a 
delicious meal and lots of chats, while 
watching Holbrook notch up two great 
wins in the footy against Lockhart. They 
all appreciated the marvellous hospitality 
of the Holbrook Footy Club and extended 
their thanks to the Committee and the 
ladies who organised the meal. 
Holbrook is a proud footy club with a 
proud history. This was highlighted when 
Doug Priest, a member of the 1964 Grand 
Final side, was recently inducted into the 
NSW AFL Hall of Fame, along with Bertie 
Haynes, who in 1970, played in 
Holbrook’s only other Farrer League 
Grand Final win. Both players had come 
through from the Holbrook juniors. 

1964 Holbrook Premiership Team 
L to R (Back): Simon Guest, John McKenzie, Ron Phillis,  

Doug Priest, Peter Jacobs, Les Muller, Henry Parker. 
Front: John Cornish, Jack Smith, Tiny Emerson 

HOLBROOK SENIORS FOOTBALL 
Rd 6: In an entertaining contest, our seniors 
prevailed by 32 points against a determined 
Lockhart. The win was built on the back of a great 
defensive effort in the second half, where our back 
six only let the Demons post two goals. Earlier, the 
Brookers had trouble dealing with the visitors' run-
and-carry tactics, and at half-time it was Lockhart 
leading by 4 points. However, the match was turned 
on its head in the third term when Holbrook piled 
on 5 goals 2 points, while keeping the Demons 
scoreless. Bailey Churchill (Holbrook Hotel meal) 
slotted two goals in that quarter, with his finishing 
skills when within range of  goal on show. Sam 
Joyce (Players' Player) was in good form in his 100th 

match, as he helped to repel plenty of the visitors' 
attacking efforts - especially when the pressure was 
on in the first half. Lachie Semmler (Riverina Hotel 
tankard) and Matt Bender both played with spirit 
and energy, with this pair often involved in 
transitioning the ball from defence to attack. Luke 
Gestier was a commanding presence around the 
goal-mouth with 5 goals, while Josh Jones and 
Andrew Mackinlay underscored their leadership 
qualities with admirable efforts in the engine room. 
Ben Parker kept the visitors' goal umpire on his toes 
with a miss from point-blank range. 
Rd 7. How the west was won: Our 122 kilometre 

journey west to the bright lights of Oaklands proved 
fruitful, with the 43-point victory considered a good 
result. The Crows were only 7 points behind early in 
the second half, but as with the Lockhart match, the 
Brookers put the foot down in the third term to 
take control. The match saw 17-year-old Izak 
Schirmer make his senior debut, as well as Will 
Holmes play his first match in the green-and-gold 
since his Azzi Medal season in 2021. Izak (Players' 
Player) did all that was asked of him, although with 
twenty seconds left in the match he missed a set 
shot for goal that would've been the icing on the 
cake. Holmesy rolled up his sleeves early to have a 
busy day in the midfield, and looks to be over the 
after-effects of his snapped leg from last year. 
Kieren McCarthy (Holbrook Hotel meal) has been 
rock-solid in defence this season, and his two-
bounce dash out of the back half in the third 
quarter summed up his commitment to clearing the 
ball away from danger. With Logan Hamilton being 
rested, Randal Taylor battled his heart out in the 
ruck, doing his utmost to feed the footy to the likes 
of Brad Carman (Riverina Hotel tankard), Jock 
Triggs, and Matt Bender. Josh Jones earned goal-of-
the-day honours with a classy left-foot snap in the 
first term. He backed it up in the last term as well, 
when, after selling Zac Kerr some candy, slotted a 
long goal with his other foot. 
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MOTOCROSS RIDE DAY 
Sunday 26th May, Holbrook Motorcycle Sports Club held a sell-
out Ride Park Day at the Wangoola MX track. A Ride Park Day is 
a non-competitive day aimed at the whole family where riders 
would go out on the track with other riders of matched ability. 
Also, at “Wangoola” is a separate Nippers (4yrs old and up, on 
50cc or mini bikes) track just aimed at beginners.  
On Saturday, President Mark, and club volunteers, watered the 
track well to keep the dust at bay. Liddell's Lolliland provided 
sweets for the sweet tooth and the Liddells were kept busy with 90 riders and their families and 
supporters. 
Buzz's Bikes n Bits also attended the day with a pair of Stark Vargs. Is this the future of dirt bikes? Time 
will tell, but I suspect there will not be any complaints about noise, as these are full-sized electric dirt 
bikes with competition suspension and arm-pulling acceleration. Buzz was kept very busy with lots of 
test rides by all levels of riders. 
In case you missed this one, the Bike Club is holding an Enduro Ride Park Day on Sunday, June 9th at 
“The Pines”. This will be an off-road day in the bush with a beginner/nippers track, a track for the 
bigger kids, an Enduro track for the more experienced riders and a trail ride up Col’s Morgan Ridge at 
the end of the day (a must see). 
Lastly for the month, another Minikhana day at Wangoola MX track for the juniors to help them build 
confidence and skills. Visit the Holbrook Motorcycle Sports Club website or find us on Facebook to 
learn more about how to enter these events   

HOLBROOK RS GOLF CLUB 
Winners are grinners. Congratulations to the Holbrook RS Golf 
Women’s Pennant Team who won the Riverina Women’s Golf 
Association District Pennant competition for 2024. The final team 
of Teresa, Brooke, Chris, Liz and Lea won 3-2 over Albury 
Commercial Golf, playing at the Wagga City course. The last time 
Holbrook has won this competition was in 1995. Well done to all 
involved. 
The month of June is championships month at Holbrook Golf 
Club. Both the Women and Men have four championships rounds 
scheduled. Players’ best three rounds count towards the championships, so if you have a bad round 
or are unavailable to play one week, you are not necessarily out of contention.  It would be great to 
see as many players as possible competing in the championships with A, B and C Grades Scratch and 
Handicap awards up for grabs. Dads Army 23 May Winner L. Ryan, 2nd J. Maskus, 3rd V. Derbridge. NTP 
3rd J. Maskus, 9th T. Castles. Naga P. Spokes.  30 May Two Person Ambrose Winners M. Lowry/A. 
Buchanan, 2nd J. Corrigan/P. Spokes. NTP 10th T. Castles, 14th J. Corrigan, 16th A. Buchanan. 

HOLBROOK WORKING CATTLE DOG TRIAL 
Over the weekend of 18-19 May, it was the turn of the 
canine competitors to feature at the Holbrook Equine 
Centre. 184 entries were received over 4 different 
categories in the Holbrook Working Cattle Dog Trial. This 
event saw the individual dogs scored on their ability to 
work three head of cattle through a set course of obstacles 
in the campdraft arena. Handlers were not permitted to 
assist the dogs, except by spoken command, whistle or 
signal. Thanks go out to all of the sponsors, the owners of 
the cattle and the many helpers. 

Photo by Ben Simpson 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

June 2024 
Thu 6 Dementia Friendly Morning Tea 10am @ 
 Sporting Complex 
Fri 7 MOW King’s Birthday High Tea 10.30am 
 @ Sporting Complex 
 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 9 Holbrook Motorcycle Sports Club Enduro 
 Ride Park  
Mon 10 Holbrook Basketball Men’s Semi Finals 
Tue 11 Holbrook Show Society AGM 6.00pm 
 Holb Basketball Women’s Semi Finals 
Wed 12 Meals on Wheels Cooking With Friends  
Thu 13 Storytime (0-5 yr olds) 11am @ Library 
Fri 14 OMNI 
 Mobile Blood Donor Centre in Holbrook 
 9am-3pm @ Submarine Park 
 BACK Creek RFS AGM 6.00pm 
Sat 15 Holb Motorcycle Sports Club Minikhana 
 Park Ride Day @ Wangoola MX Track 
Mon 17 Holbrook Basketball Grand Finals 
 Holbrook RSL Sub-Branch AGM 6.00pm @ 
 RS Club 
Mon 24 Community Gardens’ Wreath Making 
 Workshop 9.30am @ Library 
Tue 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Thu 27 Storytime (0-5 yr olds) 11am @ Library 
Fri 28 OMNI 
Sat 29 Football/Netball Club Ball 
 Bald Archies exhibition opens in Holbrook 
 

July 2024 
Fri 5 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 7 National Tree Day 
Thu 11 Holiday Activity 11am @ Library 
Fri 12 OMNI 
Wed 17 Greater Hume Council meeting @ Henty 
Fri 26 OMNI 
Tue 30 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 

August 2024 
Fri 2 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 4 Rand Football/Netball Carnival 

FREE GARDEN MULCH 
Bedding straw left from livestock shows is  

available to collect from the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex (near the south-east gate).  

 

Take as much as you would like but 
you will need to load it yourself. 

Holbrook Anglican Church 
Young Street,  

Holbrook Services  
9.30am Sundays 

All welcome 

Daysdale Kelpies 
Breeding quality working and trialling WKC registered kelpies 

Located in Central Murray Region NSW 
Influencing working lines include: Whites, Capree, Barrambogie, Scanlons, 

Riana, Liscannor, Glenlogie, Wyreema, Karrawarra,  
Avenpart, Wundudurra. 

Judy Kirk: 0427 043 097 
Email: daysdalekelpies@gmail.com 

Daysdale NSW            
www.facebook.com/DaysdaleKelpies 

Sarah Finlay  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 2 commences Mon 29th April 2024 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

Back Creek AGM 

6.00pm  

Friday 14
th

 June 2024 

At the Fire Shed 
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B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

 

LIC. EC40843 
Commercial-Rural-Domestic 

 

* Underground power   
upgrades 

* Sheds 
* Switchboard upgrades 
* Hot water repairs 
* Electrical maintenance 
* Trenching 

 * Renovations 

 * New homes 
 

 Servicing Holbrook + surrounding areas 
 

GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com 
0408 362 763 

 

EST. 1990 

mailto:GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com
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